


MAGIRT Executive Board 
Tuesday, August 27, 2013 via Skype

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]In Attendance:  Kathleen Weessies (Chair), Tracey Hughes, Paige Andrew, Carol McAuliffe, Susan Moore, Marc McGee, Beth Cox, Jessica Clemmons,  Wade Bishop, Pete Reehling, Kathy Rankin (visiting)
Absent: Marcy Bidney, Roger Knouff 

Discussion Items

Welcome from Chair - Kathleen said that the new meeting format has been geared towards the discussion of ideas.  The Manual does not dictate the format of Executive Board meetings though the Bylaws do say that the Annual Meeting (singular) has to be conducted by the standard code of Parliamentary Procedure.  Kathleen welcomed any input or concerns on the format and wanted to know if the group thought that votes with a quorum made under this format would be binding.   The consensus was that it would be binding and we should move forward on the issues that need to be voted on today.   

Approval of minutes from June 30 (Exec Board 2)– Motion and vote to approve minutes.  Minutes were approved.

New base line editor – Steve Rogers has suggested that John Olson serve as the new base line editor.  John has also expressed interest. Kathleen reported that the Publications Committee is on board.  Paige noted that he is confident in John’s ability to be the editor of base line. Motion and vote to make John Olson the new base line editor.  Motion was approved.  

MAGIRT Manual proposed changes to base line editor position description and the Finance section from Tracey Hughes -  - Motion and vote to accept the proposed changes in these two sections as presented by Tracey Hughes.   Proposed changes were approved.

Webinar Recap - Paige and Susan conducted a successful MAGIRT webinar as a follow-up Q&A session from the 2014 MAGIRT Program about cataloging cartographic materials using RDA.  Paige reported that he received a very nice thank you letter from Kathleen.  Kathleen wants to find a way for MAGIRT to ride the energy generated by these webinars and translate their success into lasting benefit for MAGIRT.
Issues to be addressed for future webinars:
· Susan reported that several people who registered never got the URL to the webinar.  There is also confusion over whether a confirmation email was sent and if it had the link to the webinar in it.  Carol reported that the reminder email sent out right before the webinar did not have the link though an earlier email did.    All agreed that the link was buried and too difficult to find. This information will be relayed to Danielle so that a change in methodology can be put into place ahead of the next webinar.
· Carol reported that once the webinar registration reached capacity (100 people) that there was no email response indicating to them that the webinar was full.  Carol also thought it would be helpful to include a link to the LibGuide where the recordings will be posted in that response.   Paige also commented on the lack of feedback telling people that the registration limit had been reached and thought it was very important to communicate with registrants to avoid frustrations. 
· Susan reported that there were some issues specific  to delivery (lost audio in the beginning) but everything else went very well.  
Ideas for future webinars:
· Kathleen asked if all MAGIRT Programs have a follow-up webinar though Paige thought that could be dependent on the topic and presenters.  
· Carol suggested that programs consider conducting a webinar which repeats in entirety the content of the original program so that those who were not able to attend the conference get a chance to participate.
· Kathy Rankin said she would be willing to do a webinar for the 2014 MAGIRT program.
· Carol reported that John Ridener from WAML contacted her to see about using a webinar solution to fill in a hole left by the dissolution of CUAC.  The webinars would be co-sponsored by both WAML and MAGIRT and might involve agency reps giving updates.  It was mentioned that it this would be more about information-sharing rather than instruction.  John should be following up with Wade about the possibility.   
· Wade said that presenters have been hard to come by and he has been letting them come to him rather than actively seeking presenters and topics.   Also, given the problems encountered at this time, Wade does not think we are ready to start charging yet.  To come up with ideas, Paige suggested we poll MAGIRT membership to see what they need in the way of professional development.  Jessica volunteered to do this as the new Chair of Membership and Marketing.  
· Jessica also suggested we target new grads who are planning on being Geographic Information Librarians and try to work with student chapters.  Carol thought it could work like the in-person panel presentations that the Education Committee has done at schools near conferences.  The panel presentation could be converted into a webinar and then marketed to many schools at once.
· Wade said the Core Competencies provide a rich area to pull topics from. 

Annual Conference 2014 
· Status of program planning –Accidental Map Librarian is moving forward with Kathy Rankin and Mary Larsgaard.  Hallie Pritchett has agreed to be the third speaker.  There will be a corresponding LibGuide which will create a lasting benefit for everyone.  Kathleen feels like we are building a suite of MAGIRT sponsored materials to support new map librarians, both with this program and past programs/publications.  
· Perfect swag item for Vegas – Suggestions included dice, a Sanborn map of Las Vegas, or a modern map of Las Vegas. 
· Poster Session - Tracey reported that it was decided that we weren’t going to attempt a poster session for 2013 but the discussion about 2014 was ongoing.  There were lingering questions about whether we should do it with another group or on our own, where we should have it, and if we should serve food.  Pete suggested that we work outside of ALA’s confining schedule and move the event to the evening somewhere else.  The question was brought up what the purpose of the poster session would be.  Is it to raise the profile of MAGIRT in ALA?  Provide opportunities to present at a conference?  Share what our members are doing in the field?    Pete asked about using the exhibit hall and Tracey said that people weren’t interested in doing that before.  Kathleen thought it might be a good idea to link it to a discussion group but that the event needs its own energy to make it happen.  If the energy isn’t there, it may be time to table the discussion right now.  Paige said that it needs a group within MAGIRT or a person to take ownership, do the leg work, and go from there.
· Status of social events planning- 
· Midwinter 2014-Paige is going to be researching possibilities soon.  The Philadelphia Print Shop is a place we might be able to tour.  It would mean a train ride into that area (Chestnut Hill, northwest of Convention Center) but there are restaurants nearby. 
· Annual 2014-Kathy Rankin asked to say a few words about the possibility of going to the UNLV Library during Annual.   There are so many people requesting events in their library the Dean has said they were going to have to prioritize them though Kathy does not know what that will be. Also, they close at 7 pm on Friday and Saturday which would make it difficult to have an afterhours event there.  Friday afternoon there is already a RBMS pre-conference reception being held at the Library but there is the possibility we could join them.   Kathy said logistics are a problem because UNLV is paying for the reception.  Kathy and Paige will be in touch about the possibility. Kathy also suggested the Nevada State Museum which is $18.95/person though she was unsure about group rates.  Paige is willing to talk to anyone about reducing fees.  Tracey mentioned the Atomic Testing Museum which is interesting and near the conference hotels.  
· Pete asked to get the membership data from September 1st at the beginning of the fiscal year to update the membership map for Annual.  Tracey suggested that Pete email Danielle.

Liaisonships
· Current Vacancies
· AACCM – Susan Moore will replace Mary Larsgaard
· NACIS – Paige would like to step down.
· USGS – Vacant
· Pete said that liaisons existed before the Internet and asked if it was still critical to have them.  Susan said it depends on the role of the liaison.  Her role is really important in the MARC Advisory Committee because she represents MAGIRT’s interests on the committee.  Angie said it is about both communication and advocacy.  Paige said that another role is to extend networking and increase opportunities to collaborate with other organizations.  Kathleen mentioned that the Chair is supposed to see a report from liaisons and has not seen that from all liaisons at this time.

CUAC Discussion - It was agreed that we would table the discussion about CUAC until the next meeting until Marcy can attend.

MAGIRT-sponsored Emerging Leader Project - Deadline is October 1st - Jessica Clemmons reported at Annual about what worked and what didn’t.  Paige asked that people send ideas for a project to him.  Past ideas include a group membership drive (Hallie) and Jessica’s idea to investigate how MAGIRT can work more effectively with other ALA groups.  Jessica said that the group would decide how to actually accomplish the goal we set for them. Pete thought that perhaps we can talk to potential emerging leaders and work with their strengths and unique skills.   Jessica thought that our method of mentorship was really effective during her time as an Emerging Leader.   Paige asked about the matching process for emerging leaders and sponsoring organizations.  Jessica said that she was allowed to choose based on her interests.   Projects are handled differently and groups prioritize the top 4 or 5 projects they want to work on.  If someone is being sponsored by an organization, then by default their group is put to work on that organization’s project if they have one that year.  Paige will go back and look at what is needed for the application by October 1st.  Pete suggested that we approach the organizers of Emerging Leaders and see what they think of our ideas.

Announcements

Paige announced that Penn State has gone through and cataloged and scanned over 30,000 sheets of Pennsylvania Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps, available now on the Penn State Libraries’ Digital Collections website.  Those that are out of copyright are available for world-wide use, more will be added as copyright status changes going forward.

Wade said his first Geographic Information Librarianship course started last night.  There are 13 students in the course though only 4 or 5 are actually interested in an academic librarianship track.  Wade suggested we keep this in mind when reaching out to other areas of librarianship.  The course will also be offered at Drexel from Jan – March 2014.

Kathy Rankin reported that Vladimir V. Shkurkin, an expert on Sanborn maps, passed away on August 13th.

Marc McGee said that MAGIRT/ALCTS CAMMS Cartographic Resources Cataloging Interest Group has decided that they would like a separate listserv to discuss RDA topics and to help inform CCC on RDA topics.   Tracey said Danielle could set up the listserv though there is a fee.   Marc will check with Danielle to discuss the parameters and cost to report back to the Executive Board.

[bookmark: _GoBack] Adjournment
Next Exec Board Meeting Date:
· October 22, 2013 1PM EST via Skype
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